
To: Board of Education 

From: Tony Barron, executive director, facilities and operations, ext.1643 

Re: Sanitary Sewer Improvements w/RD Johnson Excavating Co., LLC – New York 

Date: August 10, 2017 

 
 
Background: 
At its April 28, 2014 meeting, the Board of Education approved the USD 497 2013 Bond 
Issue Project for bond construction at New York Elementary School.  During that project, 
the need for improvements to the sanitary sewer were identified.  The project requires the 
installation of an 8” Sanitary Sewer Main in the intersection of East 10th Street and New 
York Street.  
 
The district hired Landplan Engineering, P.A. for the development of project specifications, 
design, and construction administration services.  At its December 12, 2017 meeting the 
Board of Education approved the low bid from RD Johnson Excavating Co. LLC for 
construction of the sanitary sewer.  Additional costs for this project have been identified 
and are coming to the board for approval. 
 

Current Contract Sum $113,961 

Flowable Fill 2,720 

Rock Excavation, Labor & Equipment      7,195 

New Contract Amount $123,876 

 
 
Recommendation: 
Administration recommends board approval of the amended contract with RD Johnson 
Excavating Co. LLC for the construction of a Sanitary Sewer Main at New York Elementary 
School. 
 
 
Motion: 
“I move the Board of Education approve the amended contract with RD Johnson 
Excavating Co. LLC for the construction of a Sanitary Sewer Main at New York Elementary 
School in the amount of $9,915.”  
 


